TWINNING COMMITTEE FOR CORNWALL
Minutes of General Meeting

Sunday 27th April 2014 at 2.30pm at St Bart’s Church Hall, Church Lane
1. APOLOGIES

Jean Anderson (Truro-Morlaix), Brian Battye (Newquay), Carolyn Hartley (Penryn), Lilian Polkinghorne (Redruth), Jill Whitechurch (Launceston), John Whitechurch (Launceston), Doris Lindemann (St Ives),  Mike Trott (Camborne), Ken Sweet (Restormel), Alan Ransom (Truro Boppard)
MEMBERS ATTENDING

Sue Lumley (Callington) [chair], Richard Lumley (Callington), Beatrice Kerno (St Stithians & Porthleven/Sithney), Ebby Anstey (Restormel), Stephanie Yates (Saltash),  Fred Smee (Lostwithiel), Ann Smee (Lostwithiel), June Thomas (Bodmin French), Jenny Daniel (St Germans), Ron Daniel (St Germans), Erica Brown (Truro-Boppard), Jenni Sweet (Restormel), Janet Fincher (Torpoint), Eric Fincher (Torpoint)
2. MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING

Minutes of the January 2014 meeting were accepted as a true record: Proposed by Ann Smee (Lostwithiel), Seconded by Fred Smee (Lostwithiel). Passed unanimously.

3. MATTERS ARISING

Sue explained that the insurance policy details had not been put on the website yet due to technical problems chez Lumley; these now seem to be sorted and the policy details will be able to be downloaded by associations as and when required. The letter to promulgate interest in the bursary had not been done as a suitable candidate had been found soon after the last meeting and it was deemed not to be the right time to promote the bursary across Cornwall at the present time. This will be done in readiness for the new twinning year after the AGM.
4. CORRESPONDENCE
Notice has been received that St Ives Twinning Association had been brought back to life. No other correspondence, other than ordinary internal emails.
ACTION: Rick to send details of benefits/advantages of affiliation to TCC to St Ives. A copy to be sent to Beatrice to forward to Helston.

5. CHAIRMAN’S REPORT

Sue was delighted to report that St Ives Twinning Association was up and running again after having been dormant for some time. Unfortunately the delight at the gain of a rejuvenated association was tempered by the sad news we heard today that Camborne’s twinning link with St Anne d’Auray had officially “failed”. After a couple of difficult years this was finalised when it was learnt that the French had taken down the twinning signs. Camborne’s other twinning links were continuing. Sue had discussed the future with Mike Trott, the Camborne chairman, and they may consider taking up a new twinning opportunity as it arrives. Camborne Twinning Association will remain affiliated to TCC to take advantage of the various benefits.
A bursary candidate had been found rapidly and due to time constraints the officers had made the decision to award this year’s award. Sue stressed that another candidate could be awarded later this year; there is always the chance to make further awards as TCC funds are healthy and we do have “fallow” years when no award is made.

Sue ended by declaring that, with many planned exchange visits on the cards, the Twinning season has officially begun! She wished everyone good luck with their twinning ventures!
6. TREASURER’S REPORT


Current A/C @ HSBC

Balance carried forward 14 April 2014

   


  £860.61
Money Manager Savings A/C @ HSBC

Balance declared 14th November 2013

£1264.16
Total of both accounts

£2124.77
The lottery tickets are now ready for distribution. They are in books of five. Initially each association will receive 100 tickets. Many more extra are available.

A bursary of £285.00 has been awarded to Nicola Elliot from the St Germans Association to help with her expenses during a Cornwall Council arranged Mini Assistants scheme in Finistère, Brittany.
Sue added that funds were healthy. She thanked Fred and Rick for their stalwart efforts in securing suitable lottery prizes from Cornish businesses; the seeking of prizes had proved difficult and therefore cash prizes had been included to boost the event.

Sue reminded associations that 100% of monies collected from lottery ticket sales would go to individual associations. Stubs and unsold tickets should be returned to Fred - preferably BEFORE the AGM (when the draw would take place), with only the last few being returned on the day of the AGM. There was too much other business on the day for Fred to be able to deal with a lot of ticket returns and the consequent folding of tickets, etc. All associations were strongly asked to respect this.
7. BOULES COMPETITION

Following the inclement winter weather the piste at Seaton had been checked and there seems to be no lasting damage that will stand in our way. Should there, however, be a problem there is a back-up possibility of using the piste in Truro. There had been a slight confusion with the choice of the date for the competition and there was a need for clarification of the date. There had been a number of problems with the previously selected May date (including the absence of Andrew Long, the experienced competition organiser); Torpoint needed a quick decision in order not to clash with holiday date bookings; other associations had clashes with their twinning dates. It was decided that Sunday 15 June should now be the final date. Entry fee will remain at the princely sum of £3 per team of three players.

ACTION: Details to be sent out to associations by Beatrice.
8. AGM

The date of the 2014 AGM was confirmed as Sunday 16 November.

The afternoon guest speaker was to be David Chapman, wildlife photographer, and he had been booked by Beatrice.

There had been a comment from Launceston regarding the suitability of the garden room for PowerPoint presentations. The quality of the presentation would be particularly important, considering the theme of this year’s talk. Sue and Rick undertook to visit the Lostwithiel Golf Club and discuss our requirements for the day.

Post-meeting notes: Sue and Rick visited the golf club and spoke with the person in charge. After discussion it was decided to hold the morning meeting and the afternoon session in the dining room (which could be curtained off if required) and have lunch in the Garden Room. The manager will speak to the chef (a new one who has only been in post for three weeks) soon to discuss possible menu options and liaise, as usual, with Beatrice.

Discussion took place regarding a possible change of venue. It was felt that this should be considered for 2015.  Lottery tickets state the draw will be made at Lostwithiel, so we should if possible remain there at least for this year. Lanhydrock Golf Club was mentioned as being very good.

ACTION: Jenni Sweet to talk to Restormel treasurer re costings and send details to Rick.
9. BURSARY
Jenny Daniel (St Germans) had found a potential bursary candidate. Nicola Elliot (at school in Liskeard) had applied to cover the costs of attending the annual mini-assistants scheme organised by Cornwall Council, whereby she would be a teaching assistant in a French primary school. As this had been taking place at Easter, time had been of an essence, and officers had given the “go-ahead”. The family had been very grateful; they had initially been rather hesitant, in spite of having been approached directly. The French school had been very satisfied with her input. She had enjoyed the experience. French primary schools had been very pleased with this scheme; nowadays demand outstripped the numbers of A Level students available to fill all the required placements. For the first time students from Exeter University had been involved, giving the sixth formers the opportunity to talk with language undergraduates, a very valuable added dimension. Sue stressed that the candidate need not be linguists, but anyone who would benefit from an international experience.
10. DATE OF NEXT MEETING
POST-MEETING NOTE: The date of the third general meeting this year has had to be changed to Sunday 28 September (NOT the 14th) as it is the only Sunday in September which is available for all officers to be present.
The next TCC planned event would be the 2014 Boules Competition which will take place at Seaton on Sunday 15 June.
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